
Calendar 
LEAGUES 

 
Saturday 

JOAD 
9 & 10:30 am 

 
Sunday Paper 

4:00pm 
 

Tuesday 
3D Shoot 
7:00 pm 

 
Wednesday  

Vegas 
Tournament 

7:00 pm 
 

Thursday 
3D Shoot 
7:00 pm 

 
UPCOMING 

EVENTS 

Triple Crown 
1st Leg 

January 21 
January 22 
9am & 2pm 

Next Board 
Meeting 

Feb. 13, 2017 
7pm 

 

 January 2017 

 

 

        
 

 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

The club held its annual meeting on January 7, 2017 to discuss the upcoming year 

and also elect new officers.  The club also created a new position- youth 

representative.  Kayla Ketteringling was elected to the office. Congratulations Kayla! 

Nominations for Archer of the Year were also taken and voted on.  Kent and Laura 

Ketterling are the Archers of the Year. Thank you for everything you do for the club! 

   

            Kent and Laura Ketterling                      Kayla Ketterling Youth Representative 

Reminder: Get your membership dues paid. Cards will be deactivated February 1st for 

all non renewed memberships. 

CFA Annual Membership Meeting Minutes 

January 7, 2017 

 
The CFA annual membership meeting was called to order at 5:50 pm by 

President, Dan Conrad.  Approximately 36 members were in attendance. 

 
2017 Proposed Budget – The 2017 Proposed Budget was reviewed line by 

line with limited discussion.  Except for additions as mentioned later in the 

meeting minutes, Butch Rupert made the motion to accept the 2017 Proposed 

Budget as final; motion was seconded by Myron Reed; none opposed, motion 

passed. 

 

Mary Tharp 

 Mary Tharp made a motion that the Bylaws be updated to include an 

annual mandatory audit; Laurie Schinzel seconded the motion; none 

opposed, motion passed. 



 
CFA Annual Membership Meeting Minutes Continued 

 

 

Mary Tharp 

 Mary Tharp made a motion that the Bylaws be updated to include an annual mandatory audit; Laurie 

Schinzel seconded the motion; none opposed, motion passed. 

 Mary Tharp made a motion that the CFA Club contribute $1,000 to the Scholarship Fund.  The 

contribution would be added to the 2017 Budget but would need to be voted on each year; Lora 

Ketterling seconded the motion; none opposed, motion passed. 

 

Michael Bean 

 Michael Bean made a suggestion to add a Wednesday night Handicap league. $10 entry fee with full 

payout.  League would run Nov-Mar at 7 pm.  There was some concern that open shooting would be 

limited during the week with the additional league.  The suggestion was passed to the new board for 

further discussion. 

 Michael Bean suggested we add a Pro Class with a money only 80% payout .  Although the classes for 

Triple Crown are already set, the option is available for Bow Hunters Weekend. There was also 

discussion on a known yardage class for BHW.  More discussion to come on specifics and logistics.   

 

Gary Cox 

 Gary Cox is the web administrator for those who don’t know him.  If anyone has any pictures or 

equipment for sale that they would like on the web please contact Gary.  He is open to any suggestions 

on what we would like on our web page. 

 

David Hays 

 David Hays made a motion that ALL targets be removed from the mountain and placed in the trailers 

before awards at BHW so that everyone can watch the awards ceremony,  The shooters would be 

instructed at the shooters meeting on Sunday to pull their last target and stakes and place them on the 

road. Motion was seconded by Mac Wilson; none opposed, motion passed. 

 

Dan Conrad 

 Dan Conrad made a motion to purchase and present an Appreciation plaque for Wilburn at Bulls Eye 

Archery.  Wilburn has made numerous donations to the club. 

 Youth Representative for CFA – Dan Conrad made a suggestion to elect a Youth Representative for 

the club as face for our youth and future membership.  The Youth Representative would provide 

feedback from the youth shooters, club members, and potential members to the Board and provide 

ideas on getting more youth involved.  The Youth Representative would be involved in the CFA shoots 

and activities such as SuperDay.  Kayla Ketterling was nominated as the Youth Representative.  

Michael Bean made the motion to elect Kayla Ketterling as the CFA Youth Representative; motion 

seconded by Chad Whaley; Lora Ketterling was the only opposition, motion passed. 

 Dan requested a Thank You be sent to Mike Cahoon for tuning and fixing the generator.  Thank you 

Mike! 

 Dan gave an emotional farewell and thank you to everyone that has supported him and worked with 

him during his years as President of CFA. He will continue to support the club as the Facebook guru 

and setup for the shoots!  Thank you for your leadership Dan! 

 



Archer of the Year – the CFA 2016 Archer of the Year Award Winner is Kent & Lora Ketterling!  

Congratulations!!  Kent & Lora were nominated as a team due to their constant involvement and support of 

the club.  Where one is the other is also!! 

 

Board and Officer Elections – following are the 2017 Officers and Board Members 

Officers 

President – Mac Wilson 

Vice President – Danny Simonson 

Secretary – Greg Wooden 

Treasurer – Connie Crandall 

 

Board Members     Alternate Board Members 

Dan Conrad      David Hays 

Kent Ketterling     Butch Rupert 

Jared Schinzel     Michelle Wilson 

Chad Whaley 

Tim Zacharias 

 

 

With no further business, Motion to Adjourn was made by Danny Simonson, seconded by Mac Wilson.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm. 

 

Board Meeting Minutes January 9, 2017 

Meeting called to order by Mac Wilson at 7:05pm 

Attendance:  

Greg Wooden, Kent Ketterling, Jim Mallon, Mary Tharp, Jared Schinzel, Kayla Ketterling, Mike Lancaster, Chad Whaley, 

Mac Wilson, Connie Crandall, Butch Rupert, Tim Zacharias. 

 

Treasures Final report accepted. Motion Chad Whaley, second Jared Schinzel. 

The club will buy a non profit membership to Sam’s Club. Connie Crandall will fill out paperwork. 

Gary Cox will update the website with updated by-laws. 

Mac will look into advertising in the trader and local radio and tv on the community pages. 

Still need to purchase new furnace filters. 

 

New Business: 

Archer of the year award presented to Kent and Laura Ketterling. 

New board position created for youth representative. Kayla Ketterling 

Kent Ketterling and Mac Wilson will sign JOAD contract for 2017. 

Triple Crown work party: 

 Wednesday January 18th 5:30 select targets and repair bushes for Saturday. 

 Thursday January 19th fix and repair foliage 

 Friday January 20th 5:30 Set-up 3D targets, organize concessions and registration.  

Concessions: 

 McKensie Wilson and Kayla Ketterling will run concessions. Connie Crandall will get chili for concessions. 

 

 



Chad Whaley brought up replacing the target butts. If we order Tuesday morning January 10th the price is $580 per butt. 

If we wait until a later date the price is $650 per butt. A motion was made by Connie Crandall to purchase 12 and 

seconded by Jared Schinzel. 

 

The club also discussed what to do about the X-Press Pro bow press in the board room. The consensus is it should 

remain in the board room due to removable parts on the press. It will be available for use on league nights, Tuesday, 

Thursday and Sunday as well as by appointment with a club officer. The press is use at your own risk. The club is not 

responsible for bow damage due to incorrect usage or user error. 

 

Club also discussed buying vertical vegas targets. Motion by Chad Whaley, second by Butch Rupert to buy. 

 

 A discussion about a pro class for Bow Hunter Weekend was tabled until we can get more feedback from other clubs 

about the pros and cons and our membership if there is enough interest to proceed. 

 

Motion was made by Connie Crandall to order polo shirts for officers for the new year. Second by Jared Schinzel. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Chad, second by Tim. 

 

Meeting adjourned 8:10pm. 

 

 



Cheyenne Field Archers 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 

Mac Wilson 

 

Vice President 

Danny Simonson 

 
Secretary 

Greg Wooden 

 

Treasurer  

Connie Crandall 

 

Next Board Meeting  

February 13, 2017 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Dan Conrad 

Kent Ketterling 

Jared Schinzel 

Chad Whaley 

Tim Zacharias 

 

 

 Alternates   

Michelle Wilson 

Butch Rupert 

David Hays  

 

 
 
                              
 P.O. Box 20790 
 Cheyenne, WY  82007 
                                     

 

233 Members 
 


